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BORONIA PROBUS CLUB INC
PSPL Club Number 29004400
Accreditation Number 2718
District Number 9815







General Meeting No7 -10am Thursday 13th February 2025
Venue: Boronia Bowling Club, Marie Street, Boronia  


Welcome:	Keiran Smith

       Keiran welcomed Members and visitors, and those who are returning for 2nd and 3rd Meetings.  Visitors were Bill Phillips, Kevin Fox, Pauline Hunt, Sue Allan, Bill Martens, Cheryl Lambert, Deb Ditcham, Debbie Pike, Judy and Peter Brien, Nicole Howard, Christine Robinson and Marcia Frigot.
       
       Housekeeping was explained: turn off mobiles, location of toilets pointed out and a reminder to make sure everyone had signed in and to sign out if leaving early.
      Explain Structure of Meeting:
      	10.00am – Meeting Commences
      	10.30am – Break for Morning Tea
      	11.00am – Speaker or Activity will commence and continue till 11.45.
      	11.45am – Meeting continues and closes at 12 noon.


	
Present:  	See signed attendance Sheet

Apologies:      Kay Mc Aloney, Brenda Wells and a late apology via email from Marg Tuskin.
		
1. Secretary’s Report: 	 Lyn Sloane

. Minutes of Previous Meeting:   

Motion that the minutes of the Last General Meeting held on Thursday 14th of November be accepted.  

 Moved by	Lyn			Seconded by Marg Fouche	

No business arising from the previous Minutes.


Correspondence. 

· Active Retirees e-newsletter December and January
· Active Retirees e- copy of December Magazine
· Special Editions of Active Retirees Newsletter about Travel Insurance, special Uber discount for Probus Members and donating to Sydney Children’s Hospital Foundation
· Knox Community Bus Details
· PSPL Management Committee Update – Capitation fees going up to $20
· PAV Delegates Meeting, change of date email, agenda and then Minutes of the Meeting.
· MyCav on line instructions for putting in annual report.  As we are a registered business we are required to put in an annual report to Consumer Affairs.
· PSPL Management Committee – minutes of General Meeting.
· PAV President – minutes of General Meeting.
· Emails from Isabella Percevski, Community Engagement Officer sending us details of prospective members.
· Hard Copies of Active Retirees Magazine.
[bookmark: _Hlk176618643]
Business arising from Correspondence:

		None.

2. President’s Report:	Keiran Smith

· AGM will be in April and all positions will be open for nominations. 
· Our walk in January was to Sherbrooke Falls. It was a great, just Keiran, Lyn and Kay.
· Paul has updated the Club website. Commendable work.   Just search under Boronia Probus Club.  All our Outings and Activities are listed on the website.
· ABN Registered Number is 68760699388.  Tax File Number is 
222 386 059
· Community Breakfasts are run by Knox Infolink at the Boronia Progress Hall on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  To function well they need more helpers.  Anyone interested contact Knox Infolink 
· Lunch today will be at the Knox Club at 12.30.  Those attending, please put your name on the list so a table can be booked.
· Badges and Certificates were presented to new members.
· We are planning on buying a Tyro Machine so payments can be made by Credit Card.



3. Treasurer’s Report: 	Sue Humphris

    Business Easy Saver Account 218076933
[bookmark: _Hlk179375445]	
	Deposits
	Interest
	1.15

	Blues Train
	1532.00

	2025
	

	Interest
	1.82

	Blues Train
	1272.00

	Interest
	1.46

	
	


Expenditure	
	18/12/2024 Grounded Entertainment
	1360.00

	22/1/2025   Grounded Entertainment
	1232.00



	

	
	

	          Probus Everyday Account 218076883

	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Income
	
	


Expenditure
	Cannon Promotions
	4.65

	PSPL
	47.50

	Keiran Smith – Christmas Treats
	52.50

	
	

	Balance as at 1/2/2025
	270.72



	

	
	

	          
	

	Moved by           Sue                                         Seconded by Jenny
	

	
	

	
5 Membership: 	Heather Anderson

Heather said how great it was seeing all the new faces today.  

	


							 
6. Outings:		Wendy Parsons 

Outings planned
· 26th February – Keiran has had no luck contacting the Ambulance Museum in Bayswater, but will keep on trying.  A board is out for people to indicate if they wish to go. 
· 15th of March - Q Train.  Payment made for 19 Members.  Members to meet at Queenscliff Station at 6.30 pm.
· April – Wendy had no luck contacting the Hindu Temple, so will contact the Synchrotron.  There is a cost. 
· 15th of May- Our Knox Community Bus Outing is to Cruden Farm in Langwarren and then on to a lunch place yet to be decided. A board will be out next month to put your name down.  Cost of bus and tour will be around $25.  It opens at 10.00.


7. Guest Speaker:		 

       Clare introduced today’s Speaker, Graeme Laurie, presenter of ”Going Home with
       Graeme’’ on 98.1 Radio Eastern.  He gave us a brilliant talk on how he decided to 
       volunteer on Radio Eastern, how hard it is to present when you can’t see your 
      audience and how he prepares for every single show.  He listed lots of information 
      about songs and artists that he had researched, that we found really interesting.


	
8. Liaison and Publicity:	 

· Article published in The Basin-Boronia Newspaper.
· PSPL Facebook are advertising our Club

9. Newsletter:	

· Newsletters were at the door for collection. Keiran is doing the Newsletter until a replacement can be found.  We are now printing copies of the newsletter for members and visitors.  These are being printed at Jackson Taylor’s Office.

10. Activities:               
	
.
Walk planned
· 19th February – Koolunga Reserve, Boronia at 10am 


Coffee Morning
· 27th February- Mt Village Coffee Shop, Boronia.  Booking has been made.  Please place name on board.
[bookmark: _Hlk179376489]
12.  General Business:

· Please let Paul know of any changes needed on the Website and any Outings scheduled so he can list those. 

We then had some Trivia and Guess the Movie Music Themes all organised by our President Keiran.

Meeting Closed:  12.00
The next General Meeting will be: Thurs March 13th 2025 at 10AM
at Boronia Bowling Club  


Speakers and Activities organised but not mentioned at the meeting.

Speakers planned 
        
· March speaker - Dr Jodie Dobson, an Olympic rower. 
· April is our AGM
· May speaker - Corinne Fenton, an accomplished children’s author.
· June speaker – Sid Sherrin from Sherrin Footballs

Walks organised

· 19th March- Rowville Lakeside Reserve.  Park on Lakeside Boulevard
· 16th April – Stamford Park.  Park on Emmeline Row

Both at 10am
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